
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

MAYOR’S MESSAGE   
I am honoured to have been 
elected as Mayor of 
Gannawarra Shire for  
2023/24. I look forward to 
leading alongside my 
fellow Councillors into  
what will be a challenging, 
but bright future for the Gannawarra.  
I also congratulate Deputy Mayor, Cr 
Charlie Gillingham for the work he 
undertook as Mayor during the past three 
years. 
Kind regards, 
Mayor Ross Stanton 
 

COUNCIL MEETING  
The next Meeting of Council will be held on 
Wednesday, 15 November at the Kerang 
Senior Citizens Centre, starting at 6pm. A 
recording will be available at 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/meetings no later than 
24 hours after this meeting. 
Residents can submit questions to Council 
for consideration during Question Time by 
completing a form at 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/QuestionTime by 5pm 
the day before each meeting. 
 
 
 
 
 

2024 CITIZEN AND YOUNG 
CITIZEN OF THE YEAR AWARDS 
Time is running out to nominate someone 
who makes the Gannawarra a great place 
to live for the 2024 Gannawarra Shire 
Council Citizen and Young Citizen of the 
Year Awards. 
For more information and to apply, visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/Australia_Day_Awards  
or phone Council on (03) 5450 9333.  
Nominations close 9am Monday, 27 
November. 
 

 

ROADSIDE WEEDS AND PEST 
PROGRAM CONTROL PLAN 
Council is updating our Roadside Weeds 
and Pest Program Control Plan, and we 
would like your help in identifying 
locations where roadside weeds and pests 
are a problem. 
You can help us out by visiting 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/weeds between now 
and 5pm Thursday, 30 November, and fill 
out a form identifying these locations. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

EMPLOYMENT VACANCIES 
• Outdoor Pool Lifeguards – Casual 
• Kindergarten Teacher – Casual 
• Early Childhood Educator – Casual 

positions available 
For more information, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/jobs 
 

IMMUNISATION SESSION 
WEDNESDAY, 15 NOVEMBER 
COHUNA (10.30 am – 12 noon) 
KERANG (4pm – 5.30pm) 
NOTE:  Bookings are essential, which can be 
made by phoning (03) 5450 9333.  For more 
details, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/immunisation 
 

KERANG CUSTOMER SERVICE 
CENTRE YOUR V/LINE AGENCY 
Residents and visitors wanting to buy tickets 
for V/Line services can now do so at 
Gannawarra Shire Council’s Kerang 
Customer Service Centre.  
Whether you want to buy a ticket to get to 
Melbourne, a bus ticket to head to Mildura 
to an interstate visit to Adelaide, our friendly 
Customer Service staff can help make your 
next trip possible. 
For information regarding V/Line services 
and purchasing tickets, please visit the 
Kerang Customer Service Centre between 
8.30am-4.45pm weekdays. 
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RATES INSTALMENT REMINDER 
Ratepayers are reminded that if you 
choose to pay your rates by instalments, 
the second instalment payment is due by 
Thursday, 30 November 2023. 
For more information, visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/rates or phone (03) 
5450 9333. 
 

 

OUTDOOR SWIMMING 
POOLS NOW OPEN 
The Cohuna and Kerang swimming pools 
are open from 3pm-7pm throughout 
November, however will be closed on days 
the Bureau of Meteorology website’s 
forecast temperature for Kerang is 23 
degrees Celsius or lower. 
For more details on Council’s pools, as well 
as community managed swimming pools 
at Koondrook, Leitchville and 
Quambatook, visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/pools   
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